
What’s going on at the golf course? 

 

Many of you have noticed that we have two large circles outlined in the fairways in front of 

the 17th  and 18th greens. You may be asking yourself, “What is that?” 

 

The City of Yelm has decided to build Mosman Ave SW through to Longmire Street. If you 

don’t know where these roads are, well, Mosman goes along the front of the 18th fairway 

and Longmire goes along the 17th fairway. The problem in connecting these two roads is that 

there is an apartment building on the corner. So, the city has decided that it will cut across the 

corner of our golf course to connect these two roads.  They call it Imminent Domain, we call it 

a big mess. We have come to “terms” with the city and have hired a golf course architect to 

design and reconfigure our closing holes. We think we have come up with a fabulous solution. 

The plans will be available in the Proshop for those that want to see what is in store. We also 

will be building a new maintenance building as that is also going to be on the wrong side of 

the road. Our construction of both the course and the maintenance building will begin in a 

few weeks and be completed before Thanksgiving and ready for play by early Spring. The City 

of Yelm will not be starting there work until long after we are complete with our construction 

and will have little to no impact on our golf course play from their work. We are hoping this 

project goes smoothly for everyone. So, to answer the question of what are those two large 

circles in the fairways for, they will only be in play until the new greens and new holes have 

fully healed and are ready for play. We know you will want to come out and see what great 

things we will have going on at the course!  

Thanks for you continual support of us through this crazy Covid time! 

Until next time…. 


